
AUTUMN NEWSLETTER -  7th September, 2018    
Telephone: 02380 865994       

Email: adminoffice@calmore - inf.hants.sch.uk  

You can follow us on twitter @calmoreinfants  

See Diary of Events on school website, parent tab, Calendar 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It is lovely to be back!  I have missed your children and havenõt they grown!  They all look so smart in their new uniforms. I w as 

so impressed with the way they have independently come into school in the morning from the playground. The teachers have 

been amazed at how well they have settled.  So, it is eyes down all ready for our exciting long journey ahead!!  

Have a good weekend, 

         Nicky Cowcher    7th September, 2018  
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*  LUNCHTIME CHANGES  *  

This term we will be introducing 3 choices of meal. The usual meat or vegetarian and also a 3rd choice that may be 

baked potato with topping (e.g. cheese), wraps etc. ALL FREE and all healthy, with our usual salad bar, bread and 

puddings.  Wednesday 12th September  we are trialling it. Please read the attached letter for the menu on that 

day. It will save you making a packed lunch and it is a healthy alternative.  

REMINDER  

PE Kit �³ �'�R�Q�·�W���I�R�U�J�H�W���W�U�D�L�Q�H�U�V���� :  All children in Years 1 & 2 need traners/

sports shoes as they will be outside doing PE every Wednesday (Yr1) and 

every Thursday (Yr2) with our sports coach, Mr. Smith, and there is a sec-

ond PE session on Friday (Yr2) and Monday (Yr1). PE kits need to be in 

school all the time . 

Music 

This term, Years 1 & 2 will be learn-

ing African Drumming with our spe-

cialist teacher from HCC Music 

Service, Sue Constance.  

DATES  

We have already put dates in the diary to help you  

plan your year so please go through and make sure 

you donõt miss anything. Autumn 2 is very busy with 

Christmas productions and for Years 1 & 2 African 

Drumming Concerts.  

SCHOOL CLUBS 

Please Note:  We are trying to make it fairer for all so it will no longer 

be based on first come first served as we found that for some popular 

clubs, e.g. yogabeans, some children were applying for the same club 

every term and never being able to attend as their application forms 

may not have been sent out on the same day as other classes.  

Numbers for some clubs are limited due to the number of adults avail-

able who can lead and super vise saf ely.  

Year R children are not included in clubs this half term as they find 

the day long and we want to ensure they settle well in school.  

EXTRA FUNDING FOR YOUR CHILD  -  Donõt for-

get you may be eligible for Pupil Premium funding to 

support your child in school. If you are in receipt of 

benefit then come and see Julie and we can find out 

straight away if your child is eligible. It makes such 

a difference.  
Charging for Cooking in School  

Regrettably, we will have to start asking parents for a contribution for 

cooking in school. Unfortunately our funding in schools does not allow 

for us to be able to bear the cost of this activity any more and we donõt 

want to stop cooking in school as it is so important. If your child is due 

to be cooking this term, there will be a letter sent out to advise you of 

the amount. We donõt expect it to be more than a few pounds each. 

JUNK MODELLING  

Year 1 teachers would appreciate any junk model-

ling materials you may have. Please send anything 

with your child or bring it to the school office.  


